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International Correspondence Chess Federation
Office of the Zonal Director for North Atlantic Pacific Zone – Zone 3

GM Dr. Jason Bokar

Greenville, SC USA

Report of the North American Pacific Zone to the ICCF Congress, 2015
Cardiff - Wales
Dear Colleagues,

It is my pleasure to report the activities of the North Atlantic Pacific Zone (NAPZ) since the 2014 congress held in Sydney/Parramatta – Australia.

Zonal Leadership and Structure
The structure for NAPZ is as follows:
NAPZ Director: Jason Bokar

NAPZ Deputy Director: Valer Eugen Demian

NAPZ Tournament Organizer: Glen Shields (on leave as of June 2015 – Tom Biedermann will fill this role)
With additional help from the following people: Tom Biedermann (accounts and tournament set-up), Dennis Doren (tournament set-up)

Unfortunately, and sadly, Glen Shields had some health problems during June 2015. He has decided to reduce his participation in ICCF and chess in general, and take a leave until his health stabilizes. This is a big loss for NAPZ and ICCF given then deep personal commitment that Glen had given to ICCF. I hope you will join with me in thanking Glen, whole heartedly, for all the work and effort he has given over the years, and to wish him a speedy recovery!
Country Reports
USA National Federation Report 2015:

By Corky Schakel and team

GM Jason Bokar will take over as ICCF-US Director during the ICCF-US Congress in Cardiff, Wales August 2015. As NAPZ Director, Jason continues as an ICCF Executive Board member. Jason was ICCF-US Deputy for several years prior to 2008 before a major job change, so was unable to take the ICCF-US Director position at that time. 
 SIM Tom Biedermann is appointed as ICCF-US Deputy Director, maintaining all current duties including including Treasurer. For the last three years Tom has handled finances for ICCF-US, including processing all entries, and has helped with recruiting players to fill out brackets and selecting recipients for invitations for ICCF-US and events from other National Federations. Tom will be a major help as ICCF-US makes the transition to GM Jason Bokar as ICCF-US Director. 

Corky looks forward to continuing on the ICCF-US Board, to handle New Player applications, and help with invitations for players to participate in major events. I offer my thanks to all players for making the last eight years as our National Federation Rep rewarding, and just lots of fun.

Webmaster Dan Perry maintains the iccfus.com website, posting announcements from ICCF, ICCF-US activities, and an entry fee page.  Friendly Match Organizer Dennis Doren has started thirteen Friendly Matches again this year, now up to 45 since 2007.  The Friendly Post newsletters link is on iccfus.com.  Titles officer Robert Rizzo reports that the following titles will be recognized at the Congress in Cardiff: IM, Tony Kain, Thomas Williams; SIM, Kenneth Holroyd, Wieland Belka.  
Carl Siefring makes the selections for invitations from other NFs and for our annual invitational.  Ken Holroyd has joined the ICCF-US Board, assisting with invitation selection and USCCC planning.  Tony Kain, Dennis Doren, and Kristo Miettinen volunteer as TDs and TOs.  Glen Shields has been TO for NAPZ events, enormously successful these last two years, accounting for 46 Open, Higher, and Master Class sections.  He has left it well organized as Tom Biedermann takes over NAPZ responsibilities while Glen takes a leave.  
USCCC20 Final is ongoing, as is USCCC 21 Semi which started July 4, 2014.
The ICCF-US invitationals the Walter Muir Memorial, Hans Berliner Invitational and Viktor Palciauskus Invitational have become annual events as USA Invitationals with three sections.  Section A is CAT 13 again this year.  Thanks to Dennis Doren and Tony Kain for organizing these events!
From 466 membership applications we have confirmed 160 new players.  For 2014, ICCF-US accounted for 739 Direct Entries, up from 548.  CCLA events accounted for 1132 games on the ICCF server and USCF another 544.
Dennis Doren was appointed Arbiter Committee Chair, joining Michael Millstone and Jason Bokar as ICCF officials.  Thank you all volunteers, and all players!  Corky Schakel, ICCF-US Director
Australia National Federation Report 2015:
By Brian Jones and team
Australia now has a record 168 mainly-active web-server players out of a total membership of over 280. A few are competing at a high level, including World and Zone championship and promotional tournaments, but most are playing in social events and friendly matches without using engines.

Our national championships and supporting events are held annually and continue to grow and for 2015 include new Chess 960 and interstate team championships. Peter Maylott has been instrumental in setting up Chess 960 within NAPZ.
In 2015 we started two new International Invitation tournaments on the web-server; namely, the Australian Masters (CAT X) and the Australian Candidate Masters (CAT IV). It is planned that these tournaments will be held annually to provide much-needed title opportunities for Australian players.

We operate with a small management team (Councilors) and continue to maintain a website and to produce a quarterly magazine, which is sent to all members via post and/or email.

We remain keen to organize Friendly matches with other Federations and Correspondence clubs.

Many of our members still have mixed views about the use of chess engines in our tournaments.
Hong Kong National Federation Report 2015:

By Henry Leung
Hong Kong finished the 14th Hong Kong Championship in May 2015, the winners are as follows:
1st Allan Johnston, 2nd Dr H.K. Tsang, 3rd Hysan Wong.

The 15th HKC will also start later this year; in addition, the Hong Kong Team is playing in the PATT-6 and performing hopefully well amongst the teams.
Canada National Federation Report 2015:
By Ralph Marconi
The most important news would be that Canada is fielding its first Women's Team in the upcoming Women's Olympiad.
Canadian team: 

· Bd1.  (RUS) Mrachek, Svetlana (2112)  (Team Captain)

· Bd2.  (USA) Smith, Madge (1725) 

· Bd3. (CAN) Glover, Vanessa (1709)  

· Bd4.  (AUS) Byrne, Veronica (1555)
The non-Canadian players are all members of the CCCA, and thus can play for Canada. 
Canada has 7 team friendlies in progress. The dates indicated are the start dates. The scores are current as of June 2015. 

	2015.03.31
	Canada
	5½-3½
	Croatia

	2015.02.15
	Canada
	8½-18½
	Finland

	2014.10.15
	Canada
	15-19
	Venezuela

	2014.08.15
	Canada
	25-50
	France

	2014.05.02
	Canada
	23-30
	Romania

	2014.01.17
	Canada
	36½-52½
	U.S.A

	2013.11.18
	Canada
	27½-36½
	Australia


The following are some of our Canadian players participating in international Invitationals:

· Paul Morley completed play with 7-7 in the Palciauskas Invitational - Section C
· Paul Morley completed with  7½-8½ in the Van Geet Memorial - Section B
· IM Al Fichaud is representing Canada in the Australia 85th Anniversary CCLA
And he is completing his play in the 37th WCCC Semi-final (WCCC37SF03) 

Paul Morley, Arthur Prystenski, and Michael Dufour are representing Canada in the 39th WCCC Prelims: 

 

· WCCC39PR12  (Paul Morley)

· WCCC39PR07  (Arthur Prystenski)

· WCCC39PR05  (Michael Dufour)

 

· IM Richard Labonte is playing in the Palciauskas Invitational - Section B
· SIM Dan Rotaru is finishing play in the Van Geet Memorial - Section A 
· Craig Sadler is finishing play in the Van Geet Memorial - Section C 
NAPZ Events and Stats 2015
By Jason Bokar
The NAPZ Tournament Office oversees two tournament types:

1. The NAPZ Promotional Tournaments 

2. The NAPZ Championship

1.    NAPZ Promotional Tournaments
The NAPZ Promotional tournaments provide a means for NAPZ players to increase their playing strength and to qualify ultimately for the NAPZ Championship and other highly rated ICCF tournaments.  The NAPZ Championship, in turn, offers high ranking NAPZ players a chance to qualify for titles and possible entry into the World Championship cycle.  

The NAPZ Promotional series, dormant for several years, was reinstated March, 2013.  
	Promotion Tournaments
	2012
	2013
	2014
	2015**

	NAPZ Open Class
	N/A
	123
	191
	78

	NAPZ Higher Class
	N/A
	45
	65
	30

	NAPZ Master Class
	N/A
	48
	43
	35


2015 is on track to be at the same level as 2014.
2.      NAPZ Championship Tournament


The 12th North American Invitational Championship (NAIC) began August 2013.  This event served as the Zone 3 Championship as the 4th NAPZ championship.  We have a winner! Kenneth Holroyd claims undisputed 1st place! Congratulations Ken!
The 5th NAPZ Championship has also started this year (April 30, 2015) and is ongoing. We have qualifiers from 6 different countries! Play is ongoing!
